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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 12/18/2009 
FINAL –1/15/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

December 10, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Loma Linda Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  

     Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, and Jennifer Viramontes.  Maria Saenz arrived at 5:30 pm.  

     Members absent: 

     Manuela Huerta

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge was led by the Loma Linda students.   .

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           Superintendent Nava introduced Loma Linda Principal, Charlene Bonham.  Mrs. Bonham welcomed everyone to Loma Linda Elementary School.  She introduced Student Council President, Patrick Guzman. Patrick and the Student Council members recited “I am the American Flag”. Mrs. Bonham turned the program over to Music teacher, Judith Ward. Ms. Ward introduced Zaira Martin, who participated in, and was one of 15 winners in the Hey Mozart New Mexico Child Composer Competition.  Mrs. Ward explained that the workshop in drum making, taught by Karun and Marie Warren, was offered to students who were selected for their outstanding achievement by their teachers.  The students, directed by Mr. Warren, performed a variety of songs.  
           Ms. Nava presented to Student Council member, Leo Escamilla, a U.S. Flag for Loma Linda, as he requested. This flag had flown in Washington, D.C. 

           Gadsden M.S. computer teacher, Ms. Elizabeth Baca, and her students did a presentation on their website. Alissa Hall is responsible for keeping GMS Athletics page current; Ruby Villalobos is responsible for maintaining the Administration, Faculty and Staff page; Uriel Ronquillo is responsible for keeping the Library page current and Breann Parra is responsible for the clubs and organization information.  
           Mr. Chavez introduced Sue Padilla from Dona Ana County and Representatives from the Verde Group, Jack Darnell and Gilbert Meza, who did a presentation on a Waste Water project that would involve Gadsden MS, Gadsden HS and Desert Pride. 
           Ms. Nava and the Board thanked the Boone Family for the safe transportation of the District’s students to and from school on the two days of snow.  

           Mr. Chavez announced that this was the fourth consecutive year the District has received the Ben Lujan Maintenance Award, he also recognized Mike Munoz and Alfredo Holguin.  District Building Mechanic, Mario Apodaca, was awarded and received the Ben Lujan individual award for his outstanding and exemplary work. 

           Ms. Nava announced and congratulated GHS science teacher, Gloria Basden-Holzhausen, for being the first woman in the state of New Mexico to pass the National Board Certification in Science. 
Ms. Nava announced that District Nurse Director, Judy Creegan,       received the NMSU College of Health and Social Sciences Distinguished Alumni Award.    

	
	 B. President Viramontes thanked Mrs. Bonham for hosting the meeting. She congratulated the students on their drum making and performance.  Mrs. Viramontes appreciated Ms. Baca and her work with the GMS students and their website presentation.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Mrs. Creegan on her award and thanked her for all the work she does to keep our district updated and current, particularly with H1N1.  Mrs. Viramontes expressed her thanks to Boone Transportation on the three hour delay on one of the snow days.  Mrs. Viramontes announced that all of the five board members have attended the necessary trainings and are now Master School Board Members.  She thanked everyone involved for the work that was put into the SBA presentations.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	 C. Board Members – 

      Daniel Castillo thanked Mrs. Bonham for Loma Linda’s hospitality and expressed how much he had enjoyed the drum performance.  Mr. Castillo expressed his thanks during the SBA presentations to the teachers.  
      Craig Ford was impressed with the drum presentation.  He thanked Boon Transportation for the efficient way they took care of transporting the students on the snow days.  Mr. Ford also thanked the State Police and NM Department of Transportation during the snow days. Their presence was noted. 


	
	Maria Saenz expressed regrets at being a bit late and missing the drum performance.  She congratulated the Maintenance Department for the Ben Lujan Award. Ms. Saenz said she was very proud of Ms. Basden-Holzhausen’s accomplishment.  Ms. Saenz said she had attended the NMSBA conference, one of the main topics discussed was finance.  
Manuela Huerta-absent

	Student Representative
	 D. Student Representative, Raul Munoz a sophomore from Gadsden H.S. said that construction was well underway at GHS and it has not made it difficult to get to classes on time.  The Student Leadership Council is working on a few projects, recycling is one of their main concerns which has prompted them to look at doing away with using Styrofoam at the elementary schools.  The Student Leadership is working to promote participation in extracurricular activities at their campuses.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda 
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	School Board Minutes   
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the November 12, 2009 board meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.  Open Forum:  None 

	 
	8.  Action Items:    

	Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2006-2007
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2006-2007.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	2010-2011 Pre-Registration Handbook 
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Pre-Registration Handbook for 2010-2011 to be placed on the district web site.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	PSCOC Award for Five Year Facility Master Plan 
	     C.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the PSCOC Award for the Five Year Facility Master Plan.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Collective Bargaining Agreement Between 
	D.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Revisions and Appendix A, B & C.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 

	Photovoltaic Solar Energy System Grant Application
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Photovoltaic Solar Energy System Grant Application for North Valley Elementary.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	Fiscal Agreement with Community Action Agency
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Fiscal Agreement with Community Action Agency for the Student Based Health Centers.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	Letters of Intent with Amanecer and Sangre de Cristo 
	G. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the letters of intent with Amanecer and Sangre de Cristo with the Student Based Health Centers.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	UTEP Education Experience Agreement – Nursing Department
	H. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the UTEP Education Experience Agreement for the Nursing Department.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	Memorandum of Agreement with Parents Reaching Out 
	I. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Agreement with Parents Reaching Out for Gadsden M.S.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	
	 9.  Discussion Items:   

	Budget Report For The Month Ended October 31, 2009
	A. Steve Suggs, Associate Supt. for Finance, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of October 31, 2009.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:49 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:14 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.   
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